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Holland Park State School 

59 Abbotsleigh St, Holland Park,  

Qld, 4121  

Ph: (07) 3421 6222 

Fax: (07) 3421 6200 

Student Absences: (07) 3421 6260  

Email: admin@hollparkss.eq.edu.au  

SCHOOL CALENDAR  

11 ï13 

Sep  
Southside Music Camp  

11 -15 

Sep  
HPE Asia Week  

13 Sep  Japan Study Tour Leaves  

13 Sep  

Senior Excellence Expo  

Highly Commended           

Assembly  

14 Sep  

Junior Excellence Expo  

Highly Commended           

Assembly  

15 Sep  Last day of term 3  

  
SCHOOL WATCH  -   13 17 88  

SCHOOL RULES  

Our School Rules are :  

¶ Be safe  

¶ Be responsible  

¶ Be respectful  

 

Staying safe around out of bound 

areas  

¶ Stay out of classrooms unless a 

teacher is present  

¶ Ask the principal for permission 

to leave the school during 

school hours  

¶ Ask the teacher on duty for  

assistance when balls go out of 

bounds  

Courage  

¶ Make your own decisions  

¶ Donôt say óyesô just to follows 

others  

Excellence Expo  

Thank you to all parents and other family members who 

came Wednesday night to support the Excellence Expo. This 

was the thirteenth such presentation, marking it as one of 

our very significant events. The Excellence Expo came into 

being driven by the energy and enthusiasm of Ms Gail Young. 

It continues now with the leadership of Ms Young but also 

with the support of a very dedicated committee and indeed 

with the support of all staff. I would also like to offer the 

schoolôs thanks to parents who supported and encouraged 

their children in the Expo entries. Without your help, the        

Expo would not be the success it is.  

The presentation of medallions is a highlight of the Expo as it 

acknowledges high achievement in a large number of school 

related subjects. However, an important part of the Expo is 

participation by all our students with our encouragement to 

do their best, just as we would if they were taking part in a 

sporting carnival. Those students who were awarded highly 

commended certificates and participation certificates will 

have their achievements and efforts recognised and          

celebrated at next weekôs assemblies. Years 3-6 on    

Wednesday and Years P -2 on Thursday.  

Japan Trip  

Next Wednesday, our study tour group leaves for Japan. The 

following staff will be escorting our thirty year five and six 

students: Anthony Gribbin, Leigh Harrod, Kevin Olive, Gail 

Young, Andrew White and Debra Ybarlucea. This will mean 

that some teachers will be absent from their classes from 13 

September until the end of term. During that time they will 

be replaced by relieving staff.  

Acting Arrangements  

Mr Danielewski will be taking leave for the first four weeks of 

fourth term. During this time, his place will be taken by Ms 

Julia Whittaker who in turn will be replaced by Ms Gail Young. 

PGY will have Madelaine Meehan full time for those four 

weeks.  



HPSS GIFTED AND TALE NTED EDUCATION COMMITTEE  

Excellence Expo 2017    

On Wednesday 6 September 2017 Holland Park State School proudly       

celebrated Excellence Expo 2017. Students, Parents/Carers Community 

members and Holland Park State School staff gathered in the school hall 

for the official opening of Excellence Expo, celebrating the gifts and talents 

of all students from the prep year of learning to year 6.   Invited guests and judges attended this 

opening ceremony to present the medallions to the recipients in all the following categories:  

Japanese Speaking, Japanese Native Speaking, Dance, Science, Open Science Investigation, S.T.E.M 

(Science Technology Engineering and Mathematics), Writing, Mathematics, Vocal, Instrumental,  

Public Speaking, Visual Art, Asian Studies, Digital Technology and Reading Australian Verse.  

Holland Park State Schoolôs talented strings orchestra, conducted by Ms Meg Robson performed óThe 

Kingôs Fiddlersô by Keith Sharp.  Our very talented Senior Choir led the assembled group with The 

National Anthem and performed Mamunya conducted by Mr Warryn James.   

Congratulations to all recipients of Medallions and Highly Commended awards, and to all our students 

from prep to year 6 for their participation in Excellence Expo celebrating their varied gifts and       

talents.  

Participation certificates are now being distributed to all classes for all students who participated in 

2017 Excellence Expo.   

Highly Commended Certificates will be presented to all students who were awarded such from our 

judges at the following two assemblies:  

*  Wednesday 13 September for Years 3,4,5 and 6. The senior concert band conducted by            

Instrumental teacher, Mr Tony Bryer, will perform ñReturn of the Cyclopsò. 

*    Thursday 14 September for Prep, year 1, year 2 the Junior Concert Band conducted by           

Instrumental teacher, Mr Tony Bryer, will perform ñLetôs Rockò. 

On behalf of the Holland Park Gifted and Talented Education Committee we would like to thank the 

staff of Holland Park State School who performed the roles of Ambassadors at the various displays 

and performances. We would like to also thank  all students, parents and carers, community          

members, including our invited guests and judges, for attending our special celebration. We hope 

you enjoyed viewing the displays and performances by our talented students and thank you for your           

attendance. For parents, carers and community members, we invite you to forward suggestions,   

ideas and comments for consideration.  Please email them to Karen Oliver, our Community Liaison 

Officer at koliv33@eq.edu.au  

Gail Young  

GEM  

MESSAGE FROM THE PRI NCIPAL CONTõD 

Extra Crossing Supervisor  

I am delighted to announce that from next Monday, we will have an extra supervised crossing. 

That crossing will be  Victor Street, close to the scout hut. I hope that this provides for you an          

alternative safe entrance to the school that might take some pressure from our other crossings. An 

official opening of the crossing will be conducted early next term.  

As this will be the last newsletter for the term, I would like to wish all our Holland Park families a 

great September holiday.  

Anthony Gribbin   
Principal  



SCIENCE CLUB  

If you require staff to administer medication to your child at school, please contact the school office in 

the first instance to discuss your childôs requirements.  

 

Please note, school staff will only administer medication that:  

 

** has been prescribed by a qualified health practitioner (e.g. doctor, dentist)  

** is in its original container  

** has an attached pharmacy label including:  

¶ studentôs full name 

¶ strength and description/name of medication  

¶ dosage  

¶ initials/logo of the pharmacist taking responsibility  

¶ time or interval the medication is to be taken  

¶ name of the medical practitioner, which indicates it has been prescribed  

 

Office staff will ask you to complete and sign Section 1 of the Administration of medication at school 

record sheet and also  Request to Administer Medication at School .  If your child requires more than 

one medication, you will need to complete a form for each medication.   

 

PLEASE NOTE  

School staff will not administer medication that you can buy over - the -counter at chemists and            

supermarkets (e.g. paracetamol, eye drops, cough syrup) unless it has been prescribed by your 

childôs qualified health practitioner. For example, the school would administer paracetamol to a          

student only if it has been prescribed by their dentist to be taken for a short time after dental               

treatment.  

 

EMERGENCY MEDICATION  (e.g. adrenaline auto - injector, asthma reliever) must be supplied with 

the relevant Action Plan completed by your childôs doctor and following the above medication           

requirements, supplied in a clear zippered pouch approximately 23x15cm (no larger).  

                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School staff are bound by these regulations and we request that all parents support the 

school in the correct management of our studentôs medical needs. 

 

ADMINISTERING MEDICATION AT SCHOOL  

 

Along with three other year 5 students, I have been participating in weekly science activities at        

Cavendish Road State High School science laboratories on Wednesday afternoons.  

During the first lesson we learnt how to use a microscope. A microscope needs light to shine on a 

slide.   A slide is a small rectangular piece of plastic on which you can put a small amount of liquid, fur 

or skin.  The purpose of using a microscope is to see if there are any germs that you shouldnôt have in 

your body. We were looking for microscopic animals and bugs. My group thought we found water 

fleas, but mostly we observed air bubbles and muck.    

My favourite thing about the science club so far is using a microscope. I hope the next three weeks 

are even better!  

Maddy P  



   Cwha ¢I9 {/Ihh[ [9!59w{ 
Being a Bowen House Captain  

 

Hello, my name is Ethan Cooper and I am the Bowen House Captain, Being a House Captain means I 

need to be responsible and enthusiastic. An example of this is when Mr Walker asks me to be a 

school early, I am willing to help set up and run sports days. I encourage younger students to have a 

go and cheer loudly for Bowen. As a captain I am respectful and show good sportsmanship to my 

peers and teachers. I may not be the fastest runner or swimmer, but I do speak confidently and 

strive to be a top role model in our school.  

 

Ethan C  

Year 6 Student Leader  

 

Hi, Iôm Madeline Cherrie and Iôm the Holland Park State School Bowen House Captain. Would you like 

to know why I love my job and role?  

 

Firstly, as a school leader you feel that youôre giving back to the school by helping with events such 

as sports days and Active School Travel. Secondly, ever since prep, I have always wanted to be a 

School Leader because of the great things that they do for the school. Lastly, as a School Leader you 

always strive to excel and try your best.  

 

Madeline C  

Year 6 Student Leader  

 

 

 

Maths Olympiad  

Maths Olympiad is a mathematics program that is for grade 6ôs, we meet me every Tuesday. The 

questions that we receive on the tests are hard that is why some high achieving students in grade 6 

were chosen to participate. For the last test, I surprisingly got 5 out of 5. A lot of the questions we 

get are worded in a way that we wonôt get understand it at first but when we do understand the 

question then itôs easy. In our practice sessions, we learn algebra and algebraic equations. Algebra at 

the start seemed difficult to understand but now a lot of people are getting the hang of it. Mrs       

Williams runs the program and she is always willing to help us out unless we are doing an actual test. 

Itôs a fun program and everyone has lots of fun.   

 

Now try this?  

Example question.  

 

Emma writes a five -digit number. The thousand and hundreds digits are the same. The hundreds digit 

is twice the tens digit. The digit in the ten - thousands place is the same as the digit in the ones place. 

The sum of all five digits is 19.  

 

There are two possible values for Emmaôs numbers. What is the sum of these two numbers?  

 

Shabari P  

Year 6 Student Leader  



Whoooosh went the boomerang as it flew above everyone's heads at the Ngutana -Lui Aboriginal and 

Torres Strait Islander Cultural Centre. This week year 4 participated in a terrific cultural experience 

where they learnt about bush medicine; indigenous history and geographical significance. The        

students were immersed in indigenous cultural studies through creation of dot paintings; having their 

faces painted with ochre; practicing aboriginal dance; and they even learnt how to throw a boomerang 

using the correct hunting technique. The day was full of interesting information and was a rich        

experience for all students.   

Kelly Jackson, Year 4 Teacher  

 

 

 

 

As we trudged through the bush I could smell the smell of sweet lemon myrtle and felt the rough 

leaves of the fig tree.   We were on an excursion at the Ngutana -Lui Cultural Centre and we learnt lots 

of interesting things.   As we were walking through the bush we saw, water dragons and pandanus 

trees.   We learnt that most plants have a use to the Aboriginal people.   I also learnt how to throw a 

boomerang.   It was a fun excursion!  

Toby H.  

Swish. The boomerang whipped past me while spinning, looped around and came back and landed on 

the soft grass. ñGreat throwò exclaimed the Aboriginal Elder while signalling for me to step forward. I 

bent my arm back, let go and the wooden boomerang soared high in the air. It spun around in circles 

then headed for the ground, far from where I was standing. ñGreatò said the man proudly. 

Kaia D.  

Out in the bush, I could small the dirt from the dusty grey park, seaweed from the little green pond 

with the rocky stepping stones and all the beautiful scents and smells from the bush. The fig tree 

leaves felt rough and sandpapery. Uncle Jeff said ñitôs natures sandpaper! Good for carving spear 

with.ò I could see so many trees and birds of all kinds! I could hear the rustle of the hot, dry wind 

blowing gently through the trees and birds calling to each other from the treetops. It was a wonderful 

experience going to Ngutana -Lui Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Cultural Centre.  

Lauren S.  

NGUTANA -LUI ABORIGIN AL & TORRES STRAIT ISLANDER        

CU LTURAL CENTRE EXCURSION  



COMMUNITY LIAISON OF FICER  

1.  Student Absences  

We would like to ask parents when they call the 

office, email or via QParents  to advise of a     

student absence, please let us know the reason 

for that absence.  All these absences must be  

entered onto One School to complete the process 

a reason must be entered.  

 

2.       Prep Enrolments for 2018  

Please bring your 2018 Catchment and/or Sibling 

prep enrolment forms into the admin office as 

soon as possible. If you already have siblings at 

school, remember to bring an original 

birth  certificate or passport with your application. 

For new catchment enrolments, please donôt      

forget to bring a birth certificate or  passport and 

proof of residency documents with your            

application.   If you have any queries regarding 

enrolments, please donôt  hesitate to contact me.                  

Karen Oliver  

Email:   koliv33@eq.edu.au  

FINANCE  

A friendly reminder that the Finance office 

is located under the administration office. 

Please visit the Finance office for any      

account queries, returning permission slips 

and  payments.  

Lost property reminder   

If you have misplaced any of the following items 

please search our lost property buckets.         

Located outside the Finance office under the  

administration building:   

School Uniforms e.g. jumpers, hats, shoes.  

Non school uniform e.g. pyjamas, jumpers. 

Lunch boxes, bottles, Tupperware. Pool 

items e.g. goggles, swimming caps    

PLEASE NOTE THERE IS A LARGE AMOUNT OF LOST 

PROPERTY AT OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE, MAKE 

SURE YOU CHECK HERE. 

Sign - on and Friday night club  

 

Perfect day for Sign -On last Sunday with many enjoying a swim and the 

sausage sizzle.   It is never too late to join Swim Club and Membership 

forms are at the Pool Office or download and complete the forms from the 

Holland Park Swim Club website. Forms can be left at the Pool Office 

which is open on Monday to Thursday afternoons and will be open during 

squad times.   EFTPOS is available at the pool for payment or can be done 

on - line.  The Handbook is on the website and may help answer your          

questions.  

 

Swim Club starts on the first Friday night after the holidays , the 6 th  October. Gates open at 5.00pm 

and racing starts at 5.30pm.  The nomination sheet for children to tick off the races that they wish to 

swim on the first night of club will be at the pool Monday after school returns. Please nominate prior 

to 5.00pm, Thursday 5 th  October . W e understand for the first week if you are unable to nominate       

before Friday night, but please come early to club to nominate by 5:15pm.   Normally, you will be able 

to nominate each Friday night at club for the following weekôs races. The job roster (e.g. timekeepers/

canteen helpers) for the first night of club should be sent out prior to the night.  

 

Bring a friend night  

 

The Club will be hosting, ñBring a Friendò night on Friday, 13th  October.   For the cost of a $2 family 

entry, children can swim in the events they choose and see if they wish to sign -up for the                     

season.   Also, if any member has any friends that are thinking about joining or wish to have a swim, 

you can bring them along for a trial.  

SWIMMING CLUB  

mailto:koliv33@eq.edu.au




P&C NEWS  

Jnr  Snr  

2PS 63%  6KD  91%  

PTS 60%  6SE 88%  

2CS 55%  6JC 78%  

2OM 52%  5EB 76%  

1SR 39%  3JC 67%  

Creative Dance Discos -  Thank you!  

  

A big thank you to all our volunteers and bakers for their efforts at the P&C stalls 

for the Junior and Senior discos in the last few weeks.  With their support, we 

raised of $2,500 from the food and drink stalls.  What a great team effort!  

 

Next Tuckshop Meal Preparation -  Thursday 5 October  

Our in -house prepared gluten free and dairy free meals are still very popular.  Our current meals 

should last us until the end of this term.   Please note that chicken and bacon carbonara is once again 

available!  

If you would like to help with the preparation of the next batch of meals during the first week of term 

4, please drop us a line at hpssvolunteers@gmail.com  and we'll keep you updated.  

Thank you to those who have helped to date -  without our valued volunteers these meals would not 

be available.  

 

Home bake in high demand!  

Thank you to all our wonderful parents (and grandparents!) who are            

preparing delicious treats for our Tuckshop's Home bake program. These 

items are always well received and in many cases, sold out in a few days!  

We are hoping to be able to offer a home baked treat for students all week 

and are on the look out for anyone who is able to do a mid -week bake.           

If you are able to assist by providing a second home baked treat, please 

email us at hpssvolunteers@gmail.com  for an Information Pack.  

 

 

This weekôs Active School Travel Winners:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Planning Aheadé 

 

2018 FETE CONVENOR  

 

We are currently looking for a person to lead volunteers in putting together the Fete of 2018. Last 

year's convenor has kindly offered to be on hand for 'hand -over' and will act as 2IC to the new        

convenor. If you are interested or would like more information, please let us know by emailing 

hpssvolunteers@gmail.com  

  

OTHER 2018 FUNDRAISING EVENTS  

Thank you to those who have already put their hand up to convene fundraising events in 2018.   We 

are still in search of a few more convenors.   If you think you may be able to be a convenor or assist 

the convenor for any P&C event in 2018 it is a good idea to flag it with the P&C early so that you may 

be able to 'shadow' this year's convenor if the event hasn't yet taken place.   This is a great way to 

find out what is involved before committing!   Let us know by emailing us at                                 

hpssvolunteers@gmail.com .   

If you haven't joined up yet, it is NEVER too late.   Download your Membership Application form from 

the school website: https://hollparkss.eq.edu.au/Ourcommunity/PandC  and bring it with you to the 

next meeting.   Application forms are also available at each meeting.   New Members ALWAYS  

Welcome!  

mailto:hpssvolunteers@gmail.com
mailto:hpssvolunteers@gmail.com
mailto:hpssvolunteers@gmail.com
https://hollparkss.eq.edu.au/Ourcommunity/PandC
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COMMUNITY NEWS  


